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Term 2 Core Value:  Respect 
School Rule:  Be inclusive and take turns 

Respectful Relationships Focus:  Let someone go before you 

 
Dear Parents 
 
Fair play on the playground 
As part of our teaching in the PDHPE curriculum and through our lessons in PBL (Positive Behaviours for Learning) 
as well as lessons about SEL (Social and emotional learning), our children are taught social norms as well as school 
expectations for behaviour in the classroom and playground. The majority of the time and the majority of the 
children at St Joseph’s play well and are inclusive and supportive in their games with others. However, this week I 
have had to speak with some groups of children about how they are playing games on the playground. There is an 
attitude of ‘win at all costs’ that has crept into some games. This means rules are changed or made up that 
prevent some players to participate fully in a game. Certainly the aim of a game is to win and have fun along the 
way but it is also about playing the game fairly, giving others a go and not teasing those who get out or gloating 
excessively when one wins. There are many professional sports people who are exemplary role models of fair play 
and good sports, win or lose. Sadly, there are also many examples of those who are not.  
 
I ask for your support by talking to your child about what fair play looks and sounds like, pointing out those 
professionals who are good sports and why. This is timely as well before the Years 3-6 children head off to their 
respective gala days next week to compete against the other Catholic schools on the Northern Beaches. 
 
Father Rex’s final goodbye to us 
On Wednesday Father Rex attended morning tea with staff and then the children presented him with a card on 
which Ciara A from Year 6 had drawn a wonderful portrait of him. Our Year 6 Civics and Citizenship team leaders 
read a speech thanking Father Rex and then the whole school sang ‘This little light of mine’ with actions. (Thanks 
to Cara Appleton for rehearsing the children) 
 
Word Mania 
Some of our classes have been participating in an online word competition on the Literacy Planet site. Year Four 
have been working hard on it over the past couple of weeks, they are competing against other schools in the 
Sydney region. They are currently coming first in participation and first in skill, and are also 27th on the ladder 
against schools from Australia and New Zealand. Mrs Calleja and Year 4 are very excited about participating in the 
competition next term as there are some great prizes to be won for the school. 
 
Canteen committee 
The canteen committee is Mark Page (P&F president), Catherine Strbik, Donita Kerin, Jacqui McKeand and myself. 
Roles and procedures are becoming more established as the committee works on issues together. 
 
Catherine stocktakes, audits and orders, checking supplies weekly and ordering ‘little and often’ so that food can 
be stored and be in date. This may mean that at the end of term certain items will be unavailable, if so, they are 
temporarily taken off the OKR ordering system. 
 
Donita checks accounts and organises and oversees the roster. She liaises with Kerrie in the office to close off OKR 
if there are not enough volunteers for a particular day. We are looking into using an App for the roster. 
Jacqui is currently away but will update manuals, procedures and train anyone who would like to begin 
volunteering in the canteen. 
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Religious Education News 
 
Mark and I help in the decision making. At the moment we are looking at some small and exciting changes in the 
menu. Watch this space. 
 
A reminder that all of these people are volunteers in this role, performing a task so that our children and families 
can have the convenience and fun of a canteen. I thank them for their time and energy. 
 
Also a big thank you to those regulars who have put their hand up and volunteered when we didn’t have enough 
on some days.  
 
Fun fair reminders 
Sam Mancell and Sally Miles are very busy working on their timetable of tasks so that the fun fair can be a great 
success.  We are asking for each family to send in a bag of lollypops this week and next.  Please read Sam’s fun fair 
newsletter each week for updates. 
 
Kiss and Drop next week 
Our lovely Denise Sprakel who volunteers for Kiss N Drop in the church driveway each Monday and Tuesday will 
be away next week.  You may use the driveway ‘at your own risk’.  Please do not park in the driveway from 
8.30am so that it can be used in this way. 
 
Kinder 2019 Enrolment Offers 
Offers for Kinder 2019 will be emailed to new families and a letter will be given to sibling families on Friday 
29 June.  Numbers indicate we will have a full class for Kinder 2019! 
 
Key dates for term 2 

 Monday 25th June- Friday 6th July- Parent/teacher interviews 

 Tuesday 3rd July- Year 3 and 4 Rugby League/AFL/Netball Gala day 

 Thursday 5th July- Years 5 and 6 Rugby League/AFL/Netball Gala day 

 Friday 6th July- Last day of Term 2 
 

 Monday 23rd July- First day of Term 3 

 Thursday 2nd August- Grandparents Mass and morning tea 

 Friday 3rd August- School Athletics Carnival 

 Friday 10th August- Lakes Parish confirmation 5.30pm and 7.30pm 
 
Warm regards 

 
Virginia Outred  
Principal 

School Communication 
Link:  School Website, Calendar and Term Dates 
Link: St Joseph’s School App 
Link:  Qkr App payments, canteen orders 

 

https://www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/dsp-default.cfm?loadref=185
https://www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/187/p/
https://www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/186/p/
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Religious Education News 
 
Fr Rex Farewell  
A lovely celebration was had by all on Sunday at Fr Rex’s farewell. Yesterday morning Father was farewelled by 
our children with a lovely version of the song “This Little Light of Mine”. I want to personally thank him for the 
guidance and support he has shown me in my role as REC and the enthusiasm he has in the faith development of 
our children and for the parish.  
 
St Vincent de Paul Winter Appeal 
On Tuesday the whole school was encouraged to wear a beanie in order to support St Vincent de Paul in their 
annual Winter Appeal. Today the Social Justice Team worked on packing these bags for them to be distributed 
amongst our community. 
 
Confirmation Preparation 
This weekend sees that start of Confirmation Preparation in our parish. 
We wish all these children all the best in their preparation. 
 
Catherine Gualtieri - Religious Education Coordinator 
 
PARISH WEEKLY BULLETIN to view click here 
ALPHA AT THE LAKES website link here 
 

Grandparents Mass & Morning Tea 

 
Save the Date!  
Grandparents Day is on Thursday, 2nd August. There will be a Mass at 9.15am followed by Morning Tea to honour 
the special Grandparents & Grandfriends in our community.  
 
We are asking parents to assist with plates of food for morning tea, would you please let your class parents know 
if you are able to provide a plate. 

 
 

Call out for bottle lids 

 
Year 6 are currently working on a special project about the environment and we would like your help for part of 
it. Did you know that plastic bottle lids are not for recycling? Before you recycle your bottles, could you please 
remove the lids from these (any lid in any colour, please) and send them into school for us? There will be a crate 
outside the office that you can drop these into. We look forward to sharing our project with you over the coming 
months. Thank you!  
Sincerely, Year 6 

 

http://www.bulletin.lakesparish.org.au/
https://sites.google.com/a/lakesparish.org.au/alpha/
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Sports News 
 
Athletics Carnival – Friday 3 August 
An email was sent home on Monday this week with details and Google Form link for our 
2018 Athletics Carnival which will be held at the Academy of Sport, Narrabeen.  Please 
complete your entry by Friday 6 July (last day of Term 2). 
 

ALL children will be required to travel to the venue by bus with the whole school. The bus 

will leave school at 9.05am and return at 2.50pm. Should you wish to take your child home at the conclusion of 

the carnival (expected time is 2 pm) please indicate on the Google form (link below). 

 

The carnival will run simultaneously as an INFANTS SKILL DEVELOPMENT CARNIVAL for KINDERGARTEN and 

YEAR 1 on the grass area in the middle of the track (this includes modified field events, novelty races, relay and 

running races) and a PRIMARY CARNIVAL for YEARS 2-6. 

 

5, 6, 7 YEAR OLDS - They are eligible to compete in the track in the 70m and 100m 

ALL AGES - 100m - these are run in age groups and separate boys and girls 

 

ALL OTHER EVENTS 

800m - this event is run as a timed final Junior (under 8,9 and 10's) ; 11 years and 12 Years 

200m - this event is run as a timed final Junior (under 8,9 and 10's) ; 11 years and 12 Years 

 

FIELD EVENTS - Long Jump, High Jump, Shot Put and Discus - please note all field events are grouped into Junior 

(under 8.9 and 10's); 11 years and 12 Years 

 

UNIFORM - Students must wear their sports uniform including a hat and their colour house t-shirt. Please 

remember to bring recess, lunch, drinks for the day, sunscreen and any required medication 

 

PARENT HELPERS - As always, without our PARENTS we could not run a carnival. If you can spare anytime on the 

day please indicate on the Google Form. 

 
GOOGLE FORM LINK – ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
 

Thank you for your assistance and cooperation. 

Nicki Frost - PE Teacher 
 

Messages from the office 
 
School Fees 
May we take this opportunity to thank parents who have paid their school fees by the due dates as it greatly 
assists our accounting process, and ensures availability of cash flow in order to provide the best educational 
service to the students of St Joseph’s. 
We are currently following up families with outstanding accounts.  Unless an alternative payment schedule has 
been made to time pay school fees, we request that outstanding school fees be paid immediately please. 
 
To assist families keep up to date with payment of school fees, instalment dates are: 
Standard Instalments: Second payment was due 4 May, final payment due 27 July 
Monthly Instalments: Payments are due on the 15th of each month, 15 July through to November 
Fortnightly Instalments: Payments due 29 Jun, 13, 27 Jul, 10, 24 Aug, 7, 21 Sept, 5, 19 Oct, 2 Nov 
Weekly Instalments: Payments due 29 June, 6, 13, 20, 27 July, 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 Aug, 7, 14, 21, 28 Sept etc 

A complete listing of all instalment dates for 2018 can be found on our school website here. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSexxwNW5pOEU1JW03DF89uPQGfAdNysYWX0AN3dAJqgrbvB8g/viewform?c=0&w=1
https://www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/ppage/files/2018%20School%20Fees%20instalment%20schedules%20and%20payment%20due%20dates.pdf
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P&F News 
 

Fun Fair ~ Saturday 27 October 
(see detailed “Fun Fair Newsletter” attached) 

 

 
 

 
Sponsorship 
The Fun Fair committee are still looking for sponsorships for the fun fair. If your or a family business would like to 
support our school, please contact sam@exhibitionco.com.au or call 0425 296 906.  Information and costing 
documents can be found on our school website here. 
 
Fun Fair Important Dates 

 Bring in a bag of lollipops (each student) – by end of Term 2 (6th July) 

 Announce winner of Poster Competition – Wednesday 4th July at Assembly 

 Bring in a scratchie (each student) – Friday 27th July 

 Start of early bird Rides Wrist band sale – Wednesday 1st August 

 Donation week for Wheel of fortune – w/c 20th August 

 Donation week for Bookachino/kids Flea Market – w/c10th September 

 Fun Fair – Saturday 27th October  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Sam Mancell 0425 296 906 - sam@exhibitionco.com.au  
 

2018 | 2019 Entertainment Book 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Last year’s 2017 | 2018 Entertainment Membership expires on 1 June 2018. Please continue supporting our 
fundraising by purchasing the 2018 | 2019 Entertainment Membership from us today. Hundreds of great value 
offers are ready for your enjoyment, while also helping our fundraising! 
 
Discover thousands of valuable 2-for-1 offers and Up to 50% OFF for many of the best restaurants, cafés, arts, 
attractions, hotels, travel, shopping and much more – choose the style of Membership that suits you the best...  

 The traditional Entertainment™ Book Membership. 

 The Entertainment™ Digital Membership for your smartphone! 

  
Questions?  Contact Mark Page via the P&F – joeyspandf@gmail.com  
 

ORDER ONLINE HERE 

mailto:sam@exhibitionco.com.au
https://www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/175/p/
mailto:sam@exhibitionco.com.au
mailto:joeyspandf@gmail.com
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/200j106
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Canteen Roster 
 
We are currently trialling a process where we have closed off Qkr lunch ordering on dates where we do not have 
volunteers to operate the canteen.  An app notification will be sent if ordering is re-opened on particular dates.  
Currently the canteen will be closed, and ordering turned off, on the following dates: 
Monday 2 July 
 

TERM 2 MONDAY  FRIDAY FRIDAY 

25-Jun Claire Littler 29-Jun Naomi Ljubic/Jacqui K   

25-Jun Michelle Grice 29-Jun Cath Strbik/Sarah Ewing-Reid   

2-Jul CLOSED – NO VOLUNTEERS 6-Jul Volunteers found – thank you!   

2-Jul  6-Jul Volunteers found – thank you!   

 

School Holiday & Vacation Care Notices 
 
Manly Warringah Basketball winter school holiday camps + term comps - www.manlybasketball.com.au 
Enquiries:  9913 3622  
 
Northern Beaches Council Vacation Care - https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/services/children/child-
care/vacation-care.  Enquiries:  vacationcare@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au or 9942 2312 
 
NSW Office of Sport & Recreation winter school holiday camps - 
https://sportandrecreation.nsw.gov.au/events/school-holiday-program 
Enquiries:  sherilee.hemers@sport.nsw.gov.au or 13 13 02 
 
Football Factory school holiday camps - https://thefootballfactory.com.au/ 
 
University of Technology Sydney, Bright Futures July School Holiday Workshops: Forensics Workshop: The 
Secrets Behind Crime Investigation - https://www.uts.edu.au/research-and-teaching/our-research/international-
research-centre-youth-futures/what-we-do-5/bright 
 
Australian Girls Choir / Australian School of Performing Arts holiday program - http://aspagroup.com.au/  
Enquiries:  9922 6733 
 
NAIDOC Week at NSW Parliament House on Tuesday 10 July 2018.  Join us for a fun day filled with activities for 
the whole family including: Didge & Dance, Aboriginal Art & Crafts, Wiradjuri Language Workshops and 
Storytelling. Join us for the whole event or just drop in for a little while.  
Enquiries:  9230 2047 or dps.education@parliament.nsw.gov.au  
 
Goodwin’s Tennis Academy – July school holiday tennis camps - Kitchener Park Tennis Courts, Mona Vale 
Enquiries:  goodwinstennisacademy@outlook.com or office / Pro Shop 9979 6772 or text Joel 0410 523 726 
 
 
 
 
 

Community, Respect, Compassion, Stewardship 
 

St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School 
108 Ocean Street Narrabeen NSW 2101 

Office: 9913 3766       Fax: 02 9970 7626 
sjn@dbb.catholic.edu.au       www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au 

 

http://www.manlybasketball.com.au/
https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/services/children/child-care/vacation-care
https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/services/children/child-care/vacation-care
mailto:vacationcare@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
https://sportandrecreation.nsw.gov.au/events/school-holiday-program
mailto:sherilee.hemers@sport.nsw.gov.au
https://thefootballfactory.com.au/
https://www.uts.edu.au/research-and-teaching/our-research/international-research-centre-youth-futures/what-we-do-5/bright
https://www.uts.edu.au/research-and-teaching/our-research/international-research-centre-youth-futures/what-we-do-5/bright
http://aspagroup.com.au/
mailto:dps.education@parliament.nsw.gov.au
mailto:goodwinstennisacademy@outlook.com


2018 FUN FAIR NEWSLETTER 
 

 

Hello Everyone,  

We received many awesome poster applications from students who all put in so much effort – Thank you! 

The winners will be announced at next week’s assembly. Over the holidays, please put aside any items we 

can use for prizes on the Wheel of Fortune – Year 5 Class parents will be doing a collection in August and 

Kindy Class parents will be doing a collection for bookachino/kids flea market in September. 

 

We are still on the hunt for: 

Entertainment – support co-ordinator role  

MC – this can be a shared role 

Halloween Decorations – fun pieces that can be donated  

Important dates: 

 Bring in a bag of lollipops (each student to give to their teacher) – by Friday 6th July (End Term 2) 

 Announce winner of Poster Competition – Wednesday 4th July @ Assembly 

 Fun Fair – Saturday 27th October 10am – 3pm 

Note: 

 Stall Holder Application form below 

 Dance groups - Now Open (via Brenda Paul) 

 Major Sponsor - One more still available!

Areas: 

 Kindy - Bookacino/Kids Flea market  

 Year 1 - Hair/Tatoo stall 

 Year 2 - Gelato/Slushy stall 

 Year 3 - Kids Craft stall  

 Year 4 - Trick or Treat Alley  

 Year 5 - Wheel of Fortune  

 Year 6 - Cake & Lolly stall  

 Rides Booth 

 Haunted House 

 Photo Booth 

 BBQ 

 

…we need more volunteers to roster the Areas noted above on the fair day – if you can spare a couple 

of hours please get in contact with myself, Sally Miles (Yr 3) or your class parent – Thank you! 
 

Donations 

 Dee Why RSL      Anytime Fitness Narrabeen  Barbuto Narrabeen   Lifestyle Chiro Warriewood           H20 Narrabeeen 

 Pittwater Sports Centre     Lhimani Resturant Narrabeen     Woolwoorths Narrabeen    Thrive Gym Narrabeen    Bunnings Narrabeen 

 Pro Kyaks Narrabeen     Elanora Heights Newsagency     Captain Cook Cruises Australian Museum     Pittwater Golf Centre 

 Katie Page Personal Trainning    Tram Shed Narrabeen      United Cinema Warriewood    ExhibitionCo 

Volunteers pls note: Every volunteering parent/grandparent/friend at the school must complete a Volunteer Declaration 

form. It can be found on our school website (News & Events tab, Forms & Links sub-tab). Please attend the school office 

with their form and their Drivers Licence for front desk to sight as identification. 

Fun Fair Contact:  Sam Mancell , sam@exhibitionco.com.au  0425 296 906 

 

Major Sponsor Acknowledgements 

 

The Sands Hotel 

 

LJ Hooker Narrabeen 

 

Mckenzie Conveyancing & Legal 

 

Plateau Fine Quality Meats 

 

 

 

https://www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/ppage/files/Declaration%20Form%20-%20WWCC.pdf


ST JOSEPHS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 
108 OCEAN STREET NARRABEEN NSW 2101 

02 9913 3766 

 

ST JOSEPHS FUN FAIR 2018 

Stall Booking Form 
Saturday 27th October 2018 : 10am – 3pm 

 

Name of Organisation  

Type of Stall /Goods sold  

Contact Name  

Phone   

Address  

Email  

Website  

SET UP   

 

 

 

 

 

 
We hereby confirm that we have read the conditions stated and agree to abide by them. 

 

Payment must be made before the 31/08/18 

 

 

SIGNATURE 

 

ON BEHALF OF 

 

PRINT NAME  

 

DATE 

 

Please complete this form and send to 

sam@exhibitionco.com.au 

FUN FAIR COMMITTEE 2018 

PHONE 0425 296 906 

 
 

 

 



ST JOSEPHS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 
108 OCEAN STREET NARRABEEN NSW 2101 

02 9913 3766 

ST JOSEPHS FUN FAIR 2018 

Stall Booking Form 
Saturday 27th October 2018 : 10am – 3pm 

 

 

CONDITIONS 

 

1. The Stall operator shall take every precaution to 

ensure the tidiness of the site and to leave the 

site clean before departing  

2. The stall operator agrees to donate $100.00 to St 

Josephs Catholic Primary School before the 

31/08/2018.  

3. The Stall holder is to provide their own Marquee 

and table and do their own set up within a 

maximum of 3m x 3m space. 

4. The school gates will open at 7am for stallholders 

to commence set up. There is no parking or cars 

allowed onsite at this time. The fair officially 

opens at 10am.  

5. The fair closes at 3pm we ask that you are 

packed up and ready to leave by 4pm 

 

Please make cheques payable to; 

St Josephs Catholic Primary School P & F Association 

The BSB is 062-784 

ACCOUNT NO 018188100 
 

ABN: 71 921 607 268 
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